
 

North Courtenay Parkway (S.R. 3) 
Intersection Safety Improvements 
at Mustang Way/Lucas Road 

Financial Project Identification (FPID) No.: 439157-1 

Project Description 
 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) is finalizing its plans for improvements at the intersection of 
North Courtenay Parkway (State Road (S.R.) 3) and Mustang Way/Lucas Road in Merritt Island. The purpose of 
the project is to enhance safety for pedestrians and drivers. 
 

Project improvements include reconstructing 
and upgrading the traffic signals and signal 
poles, as well as installing new accessible 
pedestrian safety signals at all corners of the 
intersection. The new pedestrian signals 
provide verbal indications and have raised 
markings on the signal buttons for Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA) accommodations.  
 
Other pedestrian safety measures involve 
realigning all crosswalks, adding high-visibility 
pavement markings, and upgrading lighting. 
New sidewalk will be added along southbound 
North Courtenay Parkway and sidewalk curb 
ramps will be upgraded to current ADA 
standards. 
 
Additionally, a raised concrete island with a 
pedestrian signal and crosswalk will be 
constructed beside the right turn lane from 
Mustang Way to North Courtenay Parkway. 
The project will also reconstruct all of the 
corner curbs to shorten pedestrian crossing distances. 
 

Drainage improvements, and repaving the roadway within the project limits are also planned. No changes to the 
roadway configuration are planned. 
 

Project Status and Estimated Costs* 

08-25-2021 

Design: Ongoing: - completion early 2022 $        770,000 

Right of Way: Ongoing - completion late 2021 $     1.1 Million 

Construction: Funded - summer 2022 $        917,000 
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CFLRoads.com 
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